

Glen Lake Protective Association Newsletter, November 2024 www.glenlakeny.org REVISED with corrected RSVP # of 518-793-5261

GLPA CHRISTMAS PARTY is

Monday, December 9 at 6 p.m. at the Docksider Restaurant. RSVP to Sue

Herliny 518-793-5261.

Dear Glen Laker: Summer might be over, but the fall has been spectacular and there is always news on Glen Lake. Here's what's happening.

Tee Hill Road Project: Work to complete the bridge at Tee Hill Rd will happen over the next two to three weeks. After that the road should be open again for traffic. This will have no effect on our water level.

The Dam: the "board" in our dam has been lifted for the season. Per the 2024 agreement, the "board" was removed four times this year when the threshold for high water was reached due to much rain early in the season. In my opinion, this trail worked well.

Our New Weather Station: A weather station has been installed at the Crotty's. Data on weather conditions and water temperature and lake level can be viewed online at https://www.hobolink.com/p/a41c63d0f6d6e60ccd1525fcf6c0f604. It's very cool. Take a look, and it will generate graphs too. A huge thank you to the Crotty's!!!

Those Pondweeds: Our annual lake report was completed by Ready Scout Inc. and has been submitted to the NYSDEC to document the extent of pondweeds this season. Permits, including your 126 letters (thank you!), will be submitted soon. I'm confident we will be able to control the nuisance vegetation for the 2025 season.

Our Christmas Party is Monday, December 9 at the Docksider Restaurant. Cash Bar opens at 6 p.m. with dinner at 7. \$35/person for a fantastic buffet, Christine's famous Christmas cake, and friends and fun for all. Please bring an unwrapped toy for Local Marines Toys for Girls and Boys. See also the attached flyer for details. Be sure to RSVP by calling Sue Herlihy at 518-793-5261.

If you have questions about our lake or the Association, please contact me at glenlake@roadrunner.com or (518) 761-7015. See you at the Holiday Celebration on Monday, December 9.

Respectfully,

Paul Derby, president, Glen Lake Protective Association